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Anita Ragan, 

DEQ received the submittal of the revised Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) Emissions Inventory 
Hollingsworth & Vose Fiber Company (H&V) in Corvallis, OR on May 26, 2023, and has completed a 
review. This letter provides written notice to you that DEQ has reviewed and approves this Emissions 
Inventory. 

During review we noted a discrepancy in the supporting documentation submitted on May 26, 2023: the 
“percent off-specification make-up” for some raw materials and their corresponding emissions are 
inconsistent between the unredacted and redacted versions of the supporting documentation PDF files 
(specifically, see emissions for barium carbonate and zinc oxide in Tables 10, 15, 22, and 28). The 
unredacted version (Attachment 1 of the submittal) appears to be correct and consistent with the AQ520. 
Please provide an updated version of the redacted supporting documentation (Attachment 2 of the 
submittal), concurrently with the Modeling Protocol. 

The next step in the CAO process is to submit the Modeling Protocol no later than thirty (30) days after 
the date of this letter, by July 13, 2023. [OAR 340-245-0030(1)(b)] If you plan to complete a Level 3 or 4 
Risk Assessment, your Risk Assessment Work Plan (RAWP) must be submitted to DEQ by no later than 
sixty (60) days from the date of this letter, by August 12, 2023. [OAR 340-245-0030(1)(c)] Modeling 
Protocol and RAWP requirements are listed in OAR 340-245-0210(1)&(2). 

Information about CAO permitting, including a flow chart showing the risk assessment process can be 
found on the CAO Step-by-Step Guide for Facilities webpage. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter please contact me directly at (503) 866-9643 or 
julia.degagne@deq.oregon.gov, and I look forward to your continued assistance with this process. 

Sincerely, 

Julia DeGagné 
Air Toxics Project Manager 

https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/viewSingleRule.action;JSESSIONID_OARD=q6ApVSPx9OP1Gfvpp-MRimoO6orYs3ZpJEXPK6uQQAY4PadPSeVo!344130564?ruleVrsnRsn=283378
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/viewSingleRule.action;JSESSIONID_OARD=aZckkgnqTUM5BmG2UBVGAyHcx8Nk0iYMVIkOXBhmB5VAnQ9M3Jrs!344130564?ruleVrsnRsn=283378
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/viewSingleRule.action;JSESSIONID_OARD=uCG-Gphi6VIDqHP186HPajLzHlnIG_nNAVI4UnR1HTRaMeOsilj4!-1441486436?ruleVrsnRsn=283409
https://www.oregon.gov/deq/aq/cao/Pages/CAO-Risk-Assessment-Resources.aspx
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